
The Aurora City Council met in regular session on Monday April 06, 2020 Via ZOOM Meeting @ 6:00PM.

 Present:  Mayor Frederick Weekes and Council members Allen Pace, Dale Dixon, Jon Geise, and Josh Kukrall.

The meeting was called to order at 6:00pm by Mayor Weekes. 

M/S Pace, Kukrall to approve agenda. Carried.

M/S Pace, Dixon to approve meeting minutes from all March meetings. Carried.

M/S Dixon, Kukrall to approve March financial reports. Carried.

M/S Dixon, Pace to make payment for all April bills including those that are not in yet.  Carried. 

Appeara $149.74 - Aurora Auto Body $566.84 - Aurora Quick Stop $827.35 - Brookings County Sheriff $1,595.65 -
Brookings  Municipal  Utilities  $10,999.90  -  Brookings  Register  $185.07  -  CarQuest  $86.40  -  Century  Business
Products $99.18 -  City of  Aurora Utilities $1,218.59 -  Cook's Wastepaper $4,323.67 - Core & Main $1,205.38 -
Culligan $9.50 - Dakota Pump $1,055.59 - Dakota Supply Group $370.01 - Dept. of Energy $3,987.24 - Feld Fire
$400.00 - First Bank & Trust Visa $2,043.41 - US Bank $9,176.84 - Fit it Shop $18.00 - Foerster Supply $110.50 -
Heartland Power $44,787.98 - Heiman Fire Equipment $289.06 - Hydro Klean LLC $20,523.29 - Independent Audit
Services $7,000.00 - ITC $476.30 -  Lowe's $183.40 - North Western Energy $431.97 -  Runnings $172.96 - SD
Federal Property $10.84 - SD Public Assurance Alliance $33,917.03, SD State Treasurer $2,870.52, SDML Work
Comp $1,091.00 - Wellmark $535.15 - Shannon Freng $3,550.00 - John Muller $5,380.00 - Joe Mersch $1,360.00

Pat Tingle was present to discuss AEC. He states that Bingo nights  and the adult prom are both cancelled until
further notice due to the covid-19 pandemic. Gala days is still being planned but they will be keeping a close eye on
the pandemic issue. 

Mike Ahartz - Fire Chief was present to give the fire dept. report. He reports 2 fire calls and one EMS call. The Aurora
Fire Dept. has been doing birthday drive-by for children who have birthdays during the covid-19 pandemic. 

John Muller gives the maintenance report. He says that the camering done month did show a few major and minor
issues in the city. Some being sleeve projects and some being easier fixes. Things need to be estimated for a cost on
fixing. Dixon says the city needs to be carefully watching spending during this time and look at what has to be fixed at
this time and slowly finish the rest as needed. Council agrees with fixing one at a time to spread the costs. They will
be starting with the smaller needed repairs at this time. 

M/S Dixon, Kukrall to adjourn meeting. Carried. 

Shannon Freng
Finance Officer
Published ______time(s) at the approximate cost of $_________


